HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, JANUARY 23, 2024 – 5:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETIMG ROOM
--------------------------------------------------------------
The Board opened the meeting in public session at 5:30 p.m. with Selectmen John Bruno, Jonathan Selig and Naja R. Nessralla present. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 5:31 p.m. in the Town Administrator’s Office to discuss the following:
Police Chief Contract

Pursuant to M.G.L. Ch. 30A, Sec. 21 (a)(2), To conduct strategy sessions in preparation for negotiations with nonunion personnel or to conduct collective bargaining sessions or contract negotiations with nonunion personnel.

Police Patrolmen

Contract Negotiations to M.G.L. Ch. 30A, Sec. 21 (a)(3), As discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
	John Bruno 
	-
	Yes

	Jonathan Selig
	-
	Yes

	Naja R. Nessralla
	-
	Yes


--------------

Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 5:48 p.m. and reconvened in open session: 
	John Bruno 
	-
	Yes

	Jonathan Selig
	-
	Yes

	Naja R. Nessralla
	-
	Yes


The Board reconvened in open session at 6:00 p.m.

The following business was discussed:

Awarding of Energy Manager Contract - Energy Advocates
The town is looking for an Energy consultant to handle grants, reports, green communities and manage projects. We received three bids. Energy Advocates came in at the cheapest at $2,000 a month. The plan is to use ARPA funding (if approved) for the first year of the contract. Following the first year this cost would be built into the budget. There are also grants available to help cover cost of energy consultants. A draft contract was presented to the board. 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the board unanimously voted to approve the contract with Energy Advocates after a correction to the state listed in the contract. 
ARPA Funding for Energy Management Consultant  
The request was to use $24,000 of ARPA funding to fund the first year of the energy consultant’s contract.
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve the use of the ARPA funds. 
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MINUTES

Moved by Selig and seconded by Bruno, the Board voted as follows to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 

            Regular Session – November 15, 2023


Regular Session – December 5, 2023
	John Bruno 
	-
	Yes

	Jonathan Selig
	-
	Yes

	Naja R. Nessralla
	-
	Abstained


Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved the following Selectmen Minutes: 

            Regular Session – December 19, 2023


Executive Session – December 19, 2023

Executive Session – January 9, 2024
AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENTS
Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following warrants & commitments:

	Payroll Warrant
	#63
	$ 509,757.85

	Vendor Warrant
	#65
	$ 201,097.26

	Withholding Warrant
	#66
	$ 175,122.87

	Ambulance Commitments

1/1/24-1/7/24
	
	$   39,298.91

	Ambulance Commitments

1/8/24-1/14/24
	
	$   45,654.50


APPROVED WARRANT

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrant:

	Vendor Warrant
	
	#67
	$ 120,587.06        


SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Jonathan Saphire - Monponsett Events LLC d/b/a The Lakehouse – Alter Premises
Mr. Saphire came before the Board asking to alter the drinking space at the Lakehouse.  Mr. Saphire wants to allow drinks to be in the courtyard and to create a lawn space.  He stated the primary function of this would be for cocktail hour and photos.  The Board expressed concerns of there being no barrier from attendees to the water.  Mr. Saphire said these events have security and/or Halifax PD involvement.  There is also a designated smoking area at the front of the Lakehouse.  There is no intention of adding more sound equipment. 
Deb Rosenberg expressed her concern of drinks and cigarette butts being thrown into the lake. 
Jeremy Gillespie expressed concerns of noise if they were to extend this outside does that mean there would be speakers outside? 
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Use of Town Green – Steven King – Farmers Market   
Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously granted Mr. King’s  request to use the Town Green from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for the Farmers/Vendors Market on the following dates:
	Saturday, June 1, 2024

	Saturday, June 8, 2024

	Saturday, June 22, 2024

	Saturday, June 29, 2024

	Saturday, July 6, 2024

	Saturday, July 13, 2024

	Saturday, July 20, 2024

	Saturday, July 27, 2024

	Saturday, August 3, 2024

	Saturday, August 17, 2024

	Saturday, August 31, 2024

	Saturday, September 14, 2024

	Saturday, September 28, 2024

	Saturday, October 12, 2024

	Saturday, October 26, 2024


Live Entertainment – Steven King – Farmers Market 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously granted Mr. King’s  live entertainment request from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for the Farmers/Vendors Market on the following dates:
	Saturday, June 1, 2024

	Saturday, June 8, 2024

	Saturday, June 22, 2024

	Saturday, June 29, 2024

	Saturday, July 6, 2024

	Saturday, July 13, 2024

	Saturday, July 20, 2024

	Saturday, July 27, 2024

	Saturday, August 3, 2024

	Saturday, August 17, 2024

	Saturday, August 31, 2024

	Saturday, September 14, 2024

	Saturday, September 28, 2024

	Saturday, October 12, 2024

	Saturday, October 26, 2024


Ambulance Abatements  
Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to abate the outstanding ambulance bills for the year 2020 in the amount of $122,643.89.

Ambulance Abatements 

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for December 2023 in the amount of $90,225.14.
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Memorandum of Agreement – Police Patrolmen  
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously approved the Memorandum of Agreement between the Town of Halifax and the Halifax Association of Police Patrol Officers, Local 239, effective January 1, 2024.  

Police Chief Contract
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved the contract between the Town of Halifax and Police Chief Joao Chaves, effective July 1, 2024 through June 30, 2027.
Acknowledgment – MacDonald Industries $20,000 Donation
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously accepted the $20,000 donation from MacDonald Industries for the landfill repairs.   

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Stephen Raddatz – Police Patrolmen Appointment 
Mr. Raddatz graduated from the police academy in 2017.  He has experience with dispatch and cruiser shifts.  Mr. Raddatz is looking to work for Halifax Police Department.  Halifax is a choice for him due to the small community and easy to build rapport with residence.  The Board asked him what his approach to conflict is; his response was cool, calm, and collected. 
Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously appointed Police Patrolman Stephen Raddatz to the Halifax Police Department.  

Discussion on Alewife Restoration Committee – Jeremy Gillespie
Mr. Gillespie wants to establish this committee again due to the chance of Herring coming through Halifax.  Herrings are a species of concern, and they are essential for our eco system. This committee would also work with the Conservation Committee.  This committee would help with stump work, cleaning debris, and observing. 
A draft of this committee will be presented at the next meeting.  This committee is currently a three person committee with open terms. 
Approval of Landfill Repair Engineering Contract with TRC Environmental Corp.
Health Agent, Bob Valery, was present at the meeting to see if the Board had any questions about the Landfill repair or contract.  Currently there is run off from the landfill that needs to be repaired.  The town had this issue a few years back, so Mr. Valery is pursuing a long-term remediation.  The contract with TRC Environmental is for $17,400, hiring an engineer is the first step to repairing the landfill.  The town received a donation from McDonald Industries of $20,000 for the Landfill Repair cost.  The remaining money from the donation will go towards the needed repairs.
Approval of Public Health Nursing Contract 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved the contact between the Town of Halifax and Mary Montuori for Nursing services for the Town of Halifax. 

Annual Report Topics and Ideas
Selig will share a list with Haddad. 
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MBTA Action Plan
The Consultant will be attending the Zoning Bylaw Review Committee meeting.  The goal is to stay in compliance with as little impact to our town as possible.  There will be a potential bylaw change.  We will present the bylaw change to Town Counsel.
Morse Brothers
No updates at this time.  
Training for Boards and Committee
No updates at this time.  
Town Administrator’s Update
· The town received an EV grant for $12,500 towards new vehicles. 
· We are currently recruiting for the town accountant, assistant town accounting, recycling attendant and a technology library associate. 

· Mr. Haddad attended the MMA conference. The Governor is purposed increases in government aid and education. 

· Mr. Haddad is attending the regional school committee meeting during their budget presentation. 

· Next meeting will open the town warrant. 
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------                         -------------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla                                                              Date approved 
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